Welcome to Summer Sunshine! As Mt. Hood Republican Women won't be having a regular meeting until September 12, 2018, we will be sending our Updates to you for the months of June, July and August. I trust all of you flew our U. S. Flag proudly over the long Memorial Day weekend. Let's work together to keep them flying high always.

Now that the Primary Election is over, it is most important to remember, We Must Back, Campaign For and Support all Republican Candidates in the November 6, 2018 General Election. The Democrats out number we Republicans in our State of Oregon, which transcribed comes out to Every Republican and their friends must vote for our candidates if we want to elect a Republican Governor and maintain our rein on taxes. With the addition of just one more Democrat in the Oregon House, they can enact any and all taxes they want because the 3/5 majority rule will have been breeched. I realize we all have different opinions regarding the positions held by our candidates. Please put your concerns aside and vote for the BIG PICTURE. Republicans must win to protect us all.

. Congratulations to our Member, Mae Huston, for her Primary Re-election Win as Jefferson County Commissioner, Position 1. Keep up the good work and win in November.

Executive Club Meeting, Wednesday, June 6, 2018, 7 pm at Airport Shilo Inn, 11707 N.E. Airport Way. John Charles of Cascade Policy Institute will speak on Tolling our Roads. Everyone is welcome to attend and hear the latest information from cities, counties, Tri-Met, Metro. the State and Vancouver too. \$20. Dinner available. Let's continue to honor the spirit of the late Don McIntire.

Sad Note, Long time Oregon Federation of Women Member, Joy Lott, went to Heaven on May 11, 2018 and is now at peace with her husband Jessee. Our sympathy is sent to her daughter and family.

Congratulations to our long time member and Treasurer, Billie Goodwin on receiving the Mazama's Alfred Parker Cup at their May meeting. She was speechless and most appreciative. She has climbed 16 peaks with glaciers and has walked many miles while leading groups on over 600 hikes. She has also served 6 years on the Mazama Council. A remarkable accomplishment.

Birthdays to Celebrate

June 19- Diane Parker, June 24- Sharon Petri, July 2- Donna Medina & Taunji Waterman

An update on the Boring Oregon Vietnam Memorial. Due to some illnesses and weather delays, the dedication ceremony is now planned to take place in late Summer or early Fall. For additional information please call Steve Bates at 503-663-6271.

Candidate for Oregon House District #49, Justin Hwang, held a most successful Grand Opening of his # 20 Joy Teriyaki Restaurant in Sandy, Highway 26, next to Bi-Mart. Additional Candidates, Senator Chuck Thompsen Dist. #26 and Lori DeRemer House Dist. # 51 were in attendance. All agreed, the food is delicious.

Don't forget all those small hotel sized bars of soap, shampoo and lotion you'll be collecting in the course of your Summer travels. Please bring them all to our September 12 meeting for our club's community service project for the Pregnancy Resource Center.

A big Thank You to everyone contributing to our May 9 Pregnancy Resource Center's Baby Shower. From very tiny baby socks, preemie onesies, to diapers, receiving blankets and a handmade aphagan made by one of our newest members, Liga Dale. A ruffled, soft lined baby basket with comforter only held part of the gifts brought. Cheryl Harris was overwhelmed and thanked us profusely. Because our Christman Auction was so successful, we could also present her with a \$100. check.

Clackamas County Commissioner Paul Savas, enlightened us on the huge problem of our roads, increasing traffic and the looming possibility of tolling. He pointed out the discrepancy in funds to neighboring counties, shorting Clackamas and the 205 freeway in the process. I can only imagine the surface and neighborhood streets if and when tolling is the law.

Were you aware, per the Oregon Secretary of States Office, that our May Primary Election had the lowest voter turn-out in 30 years? We must do a better job of motivating voters, especially our Republicans.

Don't forget all those small hotel sized bars of soap, shampoo and lotion you'll be collecting in the course of your Summer travels. Please bring them all to our September 12 meeting for our club's community service project for the Pregnancy Resource Center.

Welcome to our newest member, Gail Cerveny of Gresham. As an active member of a neighborhood association, she saw our meeting notice and decided to join us. We do thank the Gresham Outlook for finally publishing our information.

As November Election Day will be here before we know it, our September 12 meeting will open with Lori DeRemer, House Candidate for District #51 confirmed as a speaker. We will be contacting additional candidates for our October 10 meeting as well as information on the many pending initiatives that might appear on our ballots.

Don't forget to enjoy some of the activities with our nearby celebrations. Portland's Rose Festival from June 2 - 9; Sheridan Oregon Days, June 14 - 17; Carlton Fun Days, June 22 - 23 and in Sandy the parade July 12 and Mountain Festival at Meinig Park July 14-15.

CANDIDATES

at wiening Fack July 14-15.			
For information you would like to include in future Updates, please contact Clarice Moss at 503-658-5227 or claricemoss@yahoo.com. CANDIDATES Ore. Hse. Dist. # 25 Bill Post 971-273-7990 repbill@billpost.us			
C	ANDIDATES	Comoth all me bles	
		Lough to be was been	į
Ore. Hse. Dist. # 25 Bill Post	971-273-7990	repbill@billpost.us	
Ore. Hse. Dist. # 37 Julie Parish	503-744-0938	nwte@comcast.net	
Ore. Hse. Dist. # 39 Christine Drazer	n 503-680-6387	Christine@ChristineforOregon.com	
Ore. Hse. Dist. # 40 Josh Hill	503-810-7263	joshhill503@gmail.com	
Ore. Hse. Dist. # 48 Sonny Yellott	503-984-3099	yellott@comcast.net	
Ore. Hse. Dist. # 49 Justin Hwang	503-827-1894	justin@joyteriyaki.com	
Ore. Hse. Dist. # 51 Lori DeRemer	971-367-6821	deremers@msn.com	
Ore. Hse. Dist. # 52 Jeff Helfrich	541-392-4546	Jeff@jeffhelfrich.com	
Ore. Sen. Dist. # 13 Kim Thatcher	503-932-1291	kim@kimthatcher.com	
Ore. Sen. Dist. # 20 Alan Olsen	503-266-4599	alanolsensd20@gmail.com	
Ore. Sen. Dist. # 26 Chuck Thomsen	541-490-4641	chucktxi@aol.com	
U.S. Hse. Dist. # 2 Greg Walden	541-387-4820	greg@gregwalden.com	
U.S. Hse. Dist. # 5 Mark Callahan	541-953-1900		
Oregon Governor - Knute Buehler	503-303-8441	knute@knutebuehler.com	
_ /			

Please contact your candidate to obtain lawn signs, brochures and their information regarding availability to visit with your neighbors, relatives, friends, job associates and fellow club members. Communication is the key to winning elections. Lets begin the process of turning Oregon Red again.